## NOTICE FOR BUSINESS AT SAN RAMON VALLEY BLVD AND FARIA PRESERVE PKWY

Dear Property Owner and Business Owner,

This is a courtesy notice to update you on the status of the San Ramon Valley Boulevard improvements and the traffic signal implementation. The improvements along San Ramon Valley Boulevard have been completed. The City and Lennar are targeting final work for initiating the turn on and use of the new traffic signal located at the intersection of San Ramon Valley Boulevard and Faria Preserve Parkway the week of January 31, 2022.

Once implemented, the traffic signal will be in permanent use for perpetuity at this location. This project will help to minimize disruption of through traffic, improve the safety of the pedestrian crosswalks, and provide left turn enhancements onto Faria Preserve Parkway.

For information, please contact:

LENNAR (CalAtlantic Homes) City of San Ramon

Jay Winzler Chris Low (Daytime)

 Cell phone:
 925-327-8318
 Office Phone:
 925-973-2682

 Office phone:
 925-548-3891
 Cell Phone:
 925-570-0177

Email: jay.winzler@lennar.com Email: <u>clow@sanramon.ca.gov</u>

Derek Broughton Roy Shields (Evening)

Cell phone: 916-710-0964 Cell Phone: 925-570-1867

Email: <a href="mailto:rshields@sanramon.ca.gov">rshields@sanramon.ca.gov</a>
Email: <a href="mailto:rshields@sanramon.ca.gov">rshields@sanramon.ca.gov</a>

